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Notes From Around Town
• Leverett Community Chorus Winter Concert: January 9, 4:00 pm, Leverett Congregational Church (town center)
• Itching to get involved in town, looking to meet new, healthy people? The Board of Health is looking for a new member. Some health-related experience is helpful but not necessary.
• The Historical Commission is looking for a donation of a pc laptop with Microsoft Office for an ongoing preservation project. Call 548-9150 if would like to donate.

• When leaving messages for the Highway Dept. please use your full name, street address, and phone number when calling.
• Kimball Trust: Help this season with a donation to the Kimball Trust. The trust was set up in 1909 in the will of Catherine Kimball to provide clothing for Leverett children in need. You may make checks payable to Kimball Trust in any amount and send to Collector, PO Box 300.
• Hunting Season: It is deer-hunting season. To keep yourself and your pets safe please wear blaze orange Shotgun season is followed by black powder season. In total they run from Dec. 1 to Dec 31. If you and/or your pets will be outside during this time please remember to wear your blaze orange. For more information go to: http://www.mass.gov/dfwele/dfw/recreation/safety/autumn_safety.htm
• Please, keep your mailbox clear of snow. The post office will not deliver a dozen LL Bean catalogs (or the stuff you ordered) if the driver can’t easily reach the box. 
• ALUMINUM FLIP-TAB (from the tops of soda cans, cat food etc) collection reminder from Les Allen: Keep them coming! Your efforts matter. Leave at Town Hall and/or bottle return section at the landfill.
• Leverett has a parking ban: no parking anywhere on the road or roadsides—anytime during a snow storm. 
NEXT NEWSLETTER DEADLINES:

1 February, 1 April, 1 June 2016
Send news items and refugees to: Lisa Stratford, Box 300, Leverett, MA, 01054 or e-mail to townclerk@leverett.ma.us Call 548-9150 for information and guidelines.
Do you……

From the Select Board

Two new employees: On the recommendation of the Conservation Commission, the Select Board appointed Miho Connolly as the Conservation Commission Agent for the town. After interviewing two candidates recommended by the hiring committee for a new Treasurer/Collector, the Board appointed Jason Noschese. Welcome Miho and Jason!
In recognition of the retirement of Dee Ann Civello from the Treasurer/Collector position, we joined with several residents in an impromptu celebration to wish her well. Dee Ann will be available during the transition to Jason.
Together with the Board of Assessors, the Select Board held a tax classification hearing and approved—on recommendation of the Assessors—a single tax rate in the amount of $20.41/thousand for all properties for the fiscal year. The Assessors also reported that the town is once again bumping against the upper limit of what is allowed by state law for levy capacity. 

In a joint meeting, the Finance Committee and Select Board reviewed and adopted a set of financial policies—for debt management, investments, and reserves—all as recommended by the town's bond counsel auditor.

At the same joint meeting, we reviewed budget prospects for the coming fiscal year. Several residents were present and participated in the discussion. Of special concern are continuing challenges related to a tax assessment abatement appeal by a property owner. A decision by the appellate tax board is still pending and could result in a substantial payment by the town. A long, detailed discussion about how to handle the ongoing uncertainty, together with uncertainties in the economy at large, led us to a quite somber conclusion: We will ask all departments to prepare budget plans with a 2% reduction, to begin to get a picture of what might be necessary if we are liable to pay the additional abatement cost.
The major item of departmental concern at the moment is the highway superintendent replacement for Will Stratford, who is retiring after many years as the head of the department. We interviewed two candidates recommended by the hiring committee, but were unable to offer either of them enough money to take them away from their current positions as highway superintendents in other towns. The hiring process is continuing with tremendous assistance from Rich Roberts and Larry LaClaire to advise us on possible ways forward, both interim and permanent. We are also working closely with Will and the staff in the highway department—Ethan Dickinson and Paul Boucher—to make the transition as easy as possible. It may be necessary to hire an interim superintendent to get us through the winter and then look for a permanent replacement for the highway superintendent in the spring.
The Select Board is preparing an application to the Community Preservation Commission for a grant of CPC funds to support the historic preservation of the old Town Garage. The original cinder block building was built in 1948, and added to with concrete block in 1953 to house a fire truck and provide meeting space. The cover of the 1953 Town Annual Report proudly featured a photograph of the Garage in use. The Garage is in need of major capital expenditures after many years of ordinary maintenance not being sufficient to maintain the integrity of the building and keep it for its intended use. Facilities Manager John Kuczek is helping with the application, and we had a Preservation Massachusetts "circuit rider" visit to review the proposed restoration project. The proposal to the CPC will include a request for funds to hire a historic preservation consultant to be sure we go about this in the best way. Though people typically associate "historic preservation" with old houses, cement block buildings are actually an important milestone in the history of construction. And this building in particular marks a milestone in the history of Leverett.
On the recommendation of the Energy Committee and other residents, the Select Board voted to join the Municipal Coalition Against the Pipeline, a regional coalition of municipal governments working to prevent construction of the Northeast Energy Direct pipeline that is being proposed by Kinder Morgan through its subsidiary Tennessee Gas Pipeline Company. In the event the pipeline is built, the mission of the Coalition will be to minimize the impact of the pipeline on all communities. 
Peter d'Errico, for the Select Board

Try to do your weekly errands in as few trips as possible?
Fire Department
It seems hard to believe that winter is already here. During the winter months we need to be aware of safety. First: please make sure you have had your heating appliance serviced and cleaned for the season. This makes its operating more efficient and clean. Please keep a clean 4' area around your heating appliance to prevent items from igniting causing a fire.  Second: please check and test your smoke and carbon monoxide alarms to make sure they are working and have fresh batteries in them.  Remember you need to have a carbon monoxide alarm on all levels of your home. One needs to be within 10' of your bedrooms.  Third: if using candles because the power is out please keep a 1' area around the candle clear, make sure the candle is in a jar or on a plate as well.  Please remember this advice from the State Fire Marshall--if you go out remember to blow out the candle. A safe alternative to candles is LED lamps or candles, you have the same effect without the hazard of a real candle.  Please have a SAFE winter!

Chief  Ingram
Keep the daytime thermostat at 65 and wear a sweater?
Winter Reminders:

Winter sand is available to all residents, for private use only, at the Safety Complex. If you are elderly or physically unable to get sand, the Highway Department will deliver a 5-gallon bucket to you. Call 548-9400 for a delivery.

The Select Board adopted the following policies and would appreciate your cooperation in regard to them:

(February 12, 1996)

No person other than an employee of the Highway Department shall push, pile, plow, or blow snow or ice onto a town or county road that impedes the flow of traffic. Whoever violates this resolution shall be punished by a fine of not more than $50 per offense and be rolled into a snowball with only head and feet sticking out.

(December 29, 2003)

Residents are advised to secure their mailboxes against possible damage from snow removal operations. The Town is not responsible for damage to mailboxes caused by snow removal operations.
Zoning Change:
The following bylaw change was accepted by the Attorney General’s Office on October 6, 2015:

Change in Section 2340, Dimensional Schedule, by moving footnote 3 to read as follows: “Increase to 300 ft. in Aquifer Protection District for single-family dwelling in RV, RR, and GB and to 200 ft. in COM Districts and to 450 ft. in Aquifer Protection District for two-family structures in all districts” And to remove footnote 4 where it appears under the “COM” column.
Holiday Recycling Guidelines

During the holidays, the average American family throws away up to 10 additional bags of trash!  In towns that require “Pay-As-You-Throw” town trash bags or stickers, those 10 additional trash bags could cost $15 - $30. By reducing, reusing and recycling your holiday waste, you can save money on town trash bags or stickers, save energy and natural resources, and reduce waste headed to landfills or trash combustors.

The Springfield Materials Recycling Facility, which accepts recyclables from 70 communities in western Massachusetts, asks residents to keep the following recycling guidelines in mind: 

Wrapping paper and tissue paper ARE recyclable, but only if they do not contain foil, metallic inks, or glitter. Tape is OK. Paper shopping bags and gift bags are also recyclable, and any type of handle is OK to include. Also recyclable are greeting cards (except those with foil, wire, glitter or button batteries), envelopes (plastic windows are OK), catalogs, calendars, corrugated cardboard boxes, and paperboard gift boxes.  When 
opening or wrapping presents, keep paper grocery bags or a recycling bin handy to collect mixed paper recyclables.  

Please DO NOT include the following items in municipal recycling: ribbons, bows, tinsel, holiday lights, bubble wrap, packing peanuts, polystyrene (Styrofoam), plastic bags, and plastic “blister pack” packaging (that’s the type that usually requires scissors to open).

Clean, dry packing materials such as peanuts and bubble wrap, inflatable “air pillow” packaging, Styrofoam sheets, and even cardboard boxes are accepted free for reuse at The UPS Store, 21 Mohawk Trail, Greenfield: (413) 772-2523. 

You can reduce waste by wrapping gifts in reusable decorative tins, cloth or paper gift bags, Christmas stockings, reusable shopping bags and baskets. Make the wrapping part of the gift; use a kitchen towel or oven mitt to hold kitchen utensils or gadgets, or a bath towel to hold bath accessories. 

Another way to cut down on waste this holiday season is to get creative with reuse. Before you purchase more gift wrap, check if you have any of these items which can be used to wrap gifts in an inexpensive way: reused or leftover wrapping paper, last year’s beautiful calendar pictures, sheet music, maps or travel brochures from favorite vacations or places, old posters, wallpaper scraps, fabric, scarves, or kids’ art work.  Consider unwrapping gifts carefully (savor them!) and reusing gift-wrap, gift boxes, ribbons, bows and gift bags next year.

For more information, please contact: Franklin County Solid Waste District at: 413-772-2438, or info@franklincountywastedistrict.org.  MA Relay for the hearing impaired: 711 or 1-800-439-2370 (TTY/TDD) The District is an equal opportunity provider.
turn the nighttime temperature to 55 and add a blanket?

From the Conservation Commission: 

Eversource has released its Yearly Operational Plan (YOP) for 2016 outlining vegetation management along roadsides and transmission lines.  The Town has been provided 45 days to review and approve the YOP and the locations of sensitive sites. The complete YOP is available online at https://www.eversource.com/Content/docs/default-source/Tranmission/veg-mgmt-2016-wma.pdf. A printed copy is available in the Conservation Commission office in the Town Hall. Please send comments and concerns to the Conservation Commission at concom@leverett.ma.us or (413) 548-1022 x 3. 
plan to rake at least some of your leaves?
read and actually understand your electric bill?
LEVERETTNET REPORT

As we move along from the labors of the year and into the season of sharing we are delighted to pause and take stock of this community project. The work of the "build" is done, deployed, tested, and cleared out. Accounts are settled, books are balanced and we have taken the time to look forward.

You, the taxpayers and network subscribers are the visionaries in this adventure. You voted more than once and pitched-in in various ways to fund and support and share in this project. You are the ongoing, day-to-day, users and you are the holders of the shares and beneficiaries at the end of the day.

Not only does this project sort out in a reasonable way but, frankly, the results look pretty good. So, beyond the everyday, better-than-ever performance of the services themselves we have been able to harvest some additional benefits for everyone.

Here they are. Enjoy.

1. Price reduction for the internet/telephone combined service from $44.95 down to $39.95/month, beginning with the January billing.

2. Price reduction for telephone-only service from $29.95 down to $24.95, beginning with the January billing.

3. Double capacity of the network from 1gigabit to 2gigabits beginning this month, December, to accommodate the growing use of the network . . . with no increase in the $49.95 MLP fee.

4. Lower taxation per median residence at $208/year for the build financing bond, resulting in a considerable savings to the taxpayer from the original median estimate of close to $300. So, that is yet another $5/month.

All a harvest of Leverett's vision and persistence. Congratulations to all of us.

The LeverettNet Board

Call 413-367-8181 to report a problem or to ask questions about Internet or telephone services to Crocker.
Go to <lmlp.leverettnet.net> for general information about LeverettNet.

The sweet remembrance of the just

Shall flourish;

Though they sleep in dust.

The Leverett Cemetery Associations are continuing to put together the preservation plans for our burial grounds. 

The results of this work have been given to the CPA and if approved will be presented to the town in the spring. We have chosen to continue our work at Moores Corner and to begin work on Jackson Hill Cemetery. This location has an additional issue concerning the condition of the trees in and around the cemetery. We hope to be able to address this issue also.

We will strive to keep the citizens of Leverett informed of our plans. Questions and concerns may be addressed to Edie Field @ 548-9452.

Leverett Library
www.leverettlibrary.org
75 Montague Rd.  548-9220
Library Hours Tuesday 3-8, Wednesday 10-3,Thursday  3-8, Saturday  10-3, Sunday 12-5 (closed Sundays Memorial Day to Labor Day). 
Special Closings: Thursday December 24, Thursday Dec 31, and Sunday January 17

Art in the Community Room: Through December enjoy photographs by local artist Elliott Blass and in January and February paintings by Jake Blais.

Free Movies at the Library 

Friday December 11 at 7:30 Love Actually A romantic comedy following the love lives of 8 couples in interrelated tales, set during Christmas in London. 2003 Rated R.                                      Friday January 15 at 7:30 Rear Window A wheelchair-bound photographer spies on neighbors from his apartment window and becomes convinced one of them has committed murder. Directed by Alfred Hitchcock, starring James Stewart and Grace Kelly.1954, Rated PG            Friday February 19, 2016 at 7:30  Good Hair A comedy documentary  by Chris Rock exploring the current and historical hair styles of black women in the US. 2009 Rated PG-13

Lego Club Elementary school age children are invited to join us for exciting monthly building challenges led by Phyllis Herda. NOTE: we will not meet in December but will be back on January 21 and Feb 18, from 3:15-4:15pm. 

Read It Leverett! Join us this spring for our town-wide read of The Wright Brothers by Two-time Pulitzer Prize winner David McCullough. Events and dates coming soon.
Events

Holiday Card Making and Pizza Thursday Dec. 10 from 5-6:30pm, please register.

The Same Old Blues band will perform in the community room from 3-4 on Sunday Jan.17.

Meteorology 101, Bethany Seeger will walk us through a day in the life of storm chasers to see what’s involved, from the tools to the excitement and the hard work, Sunday Jan. 31 at 3:30pm.

 Laurie Brown and Chris Condit will show slides and talk about their recent trip to New Zealand, Sunday Feb.7 at 4pm. 

Join us for an evening of painting and chocolate, led by local artists Sue Mulholland and Chris Nelson Thurs. Feb.11 from 6-8pm. Please register, space is limited. 

Regular Events at the Leverett Library
Spanish Conversation Tuesdays from 4-5
Preschool story, music and craft hour with Heleen Cardinaux, Wednesdays 10:30-noon

Tai Chi advanced Wednesdays at 1:45, and Saturdays at 11, beginners Saturdays at 10, a new beginner class starts Jan 23.

Qigong will pick up again in March.

Amnesty for Overdue Fines in December Bring in a nonperishable food item for the Survival Center or dry food, kitty litter or liquid laundry detergent for the Dakin Pioneer Valley Humane Society and we’ll waive your overdue fines on Leverett Library items. Sorry, we cannot waive fines on items from other libraries or on charges for missing or damaged materials.

It is the season to join or renew your membership with the Friends of the Leverett Library. Forms are available in the newsletter, online, or at the library desk.
If you are homebound please let us know and we can arrange for materials to be delivered to you. 

Happy Holidays to you all, Ashley Blais
Leverett Energy Committee

A sign in "downtown" Leverett asks: "WHAT IS YOUR CARBON FOOTPRINT?” It's a question for you and me and them and us, and its appearance coincides with the 21st Conference of Parties (COP 21)--the two-week international meeting on the climate crisis going on now in Paris, attended by the world's leaders and thousands of NGOs and private citizens from all over the world. If you want to see it up close check out DEMOCRACY NOW! broadcast locally at WMUA 91.1 every weekday morning at 8 am (starting November 30). Your energy committee urges you to ask yourself questions about your everyday activities that could be altered just slightly to make a small difference until these changes become part of your daily life and add up to a real contribution to the solution. Most of you know the questions, but we are prepared to send out reminders. Look for them in expected and a few unexpected places. It's just your energy committee giving a light touch to a grave issue. You can start by saying: Since--like it or not--I am in the same climate boat with everyone else, what am I doing to help bail us out?

Meanwhile, since the HCOG plan for Leverett's participation in an energy-saving aggregate fell through, committee members have been working to find or invent another 3rd party supplier of energy (besides massenergy.org, viridian.com, and constellation.com). This spring we intend to hold a public meeting outlining the details of options currently available. Meanwhile, be wary of invitations to sign up with groups promising energy savings and/or "green energy." There are some reliable options out there, but  read the fine print and don't lock yourself into a contract you might have to pay to get out of. Also, don't hesitate to ask committee members about things that confuse you. Start with me (Portia @548-9737 or pweiskel@post.harvard.edu) and I will connect you to the best information.

Recent relevant news: at its last meeting, our Select Board voted unanimously to support the coalition of towns opposing the construction of the Kinder Morgan gas pipeline. Two strong points were made in support: (1) the need for a new pipeline has been refuted by a large study commissioned by our state attorney general and (2) proposals for building huge infrastructures for transmission of any kind of fossil fuel pulls us away from using 21st-century solutions to the climate crisis.

Portia Williams Weiskel for the Leverett Energy Committee

Plan to shovel at least some of your snow?
AFFORDABLE HOUSING TRUST

QUESTIONNAIRE FOR RESIDENTS 55 AND OLDER RESULTS!!

Thank you to all of you who responded to the survey in October.  We received over 50 responses and the comments on the survey were most helpful.  Complete Survey results can be found on the Town website Affordable Housing link.  

Most of the respondents were in the 65 – 75 year-old age brackets.  Perhaps this is the time frame when we start thinking about future housing?  After all “70 is the new 60”!

· The overwhelming majority of people have lived here more than 30 years.

· Most live with a spouse or partner

· Almost all said that “yes” or “maybe” they plan to remain in their current residence as they age.

· BUT many people indicated they would need help with tax relief, transportation, stores, home maintenance, and home health care.

· AND a significant number of people were interested in some form of senior housing facility in Leverett if it was available at the same or lower cost as their current housing.

· If they were to leave Leverett the majority said they would move to a town with lower housing costs and with more accessible services, including senior housing communities.
Many commented about the lack of services currently available in Leverett.  Sample comments:  “I’ll stay until I am physically unable to maintain the home.  Then move to elderly housing with services.  Nice if it was in Leverett.”  “I would like to stay but property taxes would be a big concern but my ability to maintain it would be the major concern.”

The Affordable Housing Trust is discussing the results in coordination with the Council on Aging.  Housing decisions are clearly related to support services needed.  The Trust will be exploring options for senior housing in Leverett and discussing possibilities for creating more support services for seniors with the COA so residents who want to “age in place” can do so.    

Please continue to share your ideas about ways for people to remain in Leverett as they age and continue to be active participants in our community.  You can call, send email or send in the survey if you haven’t done so.  It is also on the Leverett Website.  Thank you!!

Judith Weinthaler, Trust member

jweinthaler@gmail.com      413-548-5469

air dry your clothes? At least sometimes?
Treasurer/Tax Collector

Thank you to all who have welcomed me to the Town of Leverett.  My office hours for tax collection are Thursdays from 9AM to 7PM, and Fridays and Saturdays from 9AM to 5PM. I will also be in the office on Monday or Tuesday from 9AM to 3PM each week for payroll and other treasurer’s duties, but will happily accept tax payments during those hours.  

Just a Reminder:  First Half Real Estate and Personal Property bills are due on December 16th.  You can pay your bill in person at the Treasurer/Collector’s office, through the town website at leverett.ma.us,  or by mail; but if you do pay by mail be sure to allow enough time for your payment to reach the Town Hall by the 16th.

I look forward to meeting or speaking to more of you.  If you need to contact me the phone number is 548-9666, and the email is treasurercollector@leverett.ma.us; both of which haven’t changed. Thanks again!

Jason R Noschese

Harvesting Our History - Documenting Leverett Town Archives:

Leverett Town Vault: Town Vital Records: Birth/ Death/ Marriage/ Real Estate/ Tax/ Education/ Military/ Poor Relief/ Census/ Election/ Public Works/ Financial Records, etc.; Bicentennial; United Church of Christ (Congregational)

North Leverett Baptist Church – All records; 
Leverett Historical Society: Moore’s Corner School House Museum; Leverett Family Museum (paper archives, photographs, objects)

Steps in the Process:


-  Assess: Leverett received a State Historical Records Advisory Board (SHRAB) Grant in (2014-15).  Rachel Onuf, MA Statewide Roving Archivist, met with representatives of Leverett’s Historical Commission, Historical Society and Town govt.  She surveyed all sites listed above and interviewed the curators of the Historical Society collections (Dan Bennett and Edie Field) and Town Clerk (Lisa Stratford).  


 - Inventory: LHC applied for a MA Humanities “Research Inventory Grant” (RIG) in October 2015 to assist the team in beginning the process of cataloguing all the local collections.  Will be notified in December 2015.


-  Document:  The next step is to annotate the list of collections. The Commission has applied to Boston Public Library to assist in scanning handwritten, leather-bound Town Meeting Minutes from the 18th – early 19th centuries.


-  Evaluate: The Commission plans to apply for a SHRAB ”Regrant” to fund “purchase of supplies and materials needed to arrange, describe, preserve, and make accessible archival collections.” We need to match the amount requested in volunteer hours, so if you are interested in helping please call Susan Mareneck, 413-367-2403 or email LHC at leveretthistoryinfo@gmail.com 


-  Preserve: Scanning is one method of preserving content which we plan to employ through Boston Public Library, UMass Library Special Collections and Digitalcommonwealth.  Reorganizing with written information will not only preserve the record of what we have but provide access too.


-  Provide Access:  Once the full extent of Leverett’s historic record is known and documented it will be easier to share with the community inside and outside of town borders.  We are anxious to engage the Leverett citizenry in their history – topics are many.  (Leverett Craft & Arts is about to celebrate their 50th anniversary and have an interest in the history of the wooden box manufactory and the people who worked there.  They are interested in eliciting assistance from LHC and Leverett Elementary School students.)  The antidote to much that is beyond our borders is often to see the continuity in our little town – its resilience throughout history is fascinating and full of insights we can apply now.
compost?
FIRST ANNUAL CEMETERY CONTEST deadline – responding to “Why do most headstones face east?” will be continued to January 15th, 2016.  Prizes awarded in February 2016 newsletter!  Please send submissions to leveretthistoryinfo@gmail.com or Historical Commission, PO Box 300 9 Montague Road, Leverett MA 01054.

Below is one submission to the October newsletter request to share a story from a walk in a Leverett cemetery:

Greetings:

These pictures are from the Jackson Hill Road Olde Cemetery. I live nearby and on walks with my daughter when she was very small, I would point out this headstone for Zimri Marchants with the distinctive round hole. On certain days, I would tell her, you could look through and see another world. 

Submitted by Ann Tweedy
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Recreation Commission??????
During this past year the Recreation Commission ran programs in yoga, tai chi, qigong, chorus, water color painting, drumming and exercise class. We also looked into the possibility of erecting a pavilion at the rear of the playing field between the school and library with the goal of having an outdoor sheltered space for BBQ’s, music and educational events.

The committee would like to consider working with the Conway School next year for a preliminary design prior to bringing the concept to Town Meeting. If approved we can then apply for any funding that may be available for the   project.

Another possibility is to put the initial project design out to bid. We have several very talented designers in town who may be interested in providing their services for a reduced price.

We are seeking your input. As a resident of Leverett what would you like to see the Recreation Committee do? How can the committee add value to our town when it is already provided with many cultural opportunities through programs at the Library, School, Trails Committee and Leverett Arts and   Crafts?

Please take the time to fill in the short questionnaire below to let us know.
The Leverett Recreation Committee is also seeking new members. In order to be effective the committee needs more representation from community members with varied interests. Please contact Diane Crowe at 548-9394 or email diacrowe@yahoo.com
Check if you would like to see the Recreation Commission offer any of the following activities. Some have been offered for a long time and will continue; others are new ideas.
 
  Yoga
 _ 
Tai Chi
___Qigong

 
  Exercise 
_Cooking classes____  Field trips

Please send completed questionnaire to Diane Crowe, 78 Cave Hill Rd, Leverett, MA 01054
have low-e window glass?
Drop off your nonperishable food items at the following locations:

Town Hall, Library, School, Transfer Station.
Thank you!!
Community Events
Leverett Community Chorus Winter Concert

The Leverett Community Chorus, under the expert direction of longtime music director Anne Louise White, will be presenting their annual Winter Concert at the Congregational Church in Leverett (4 Montague Road) on Saturday, January 9, 2016, 4:00 pm.  Chase away the winter blues with the sweet sounds of harmony --- and maybe even sing along yourself! All are welcome. We’ll see you there!

Tai Chi at the Leverett Library

This January marks the ninth year that free Tai-Chi classes have been offered at the Leverett Library. A new beginner’s class will start on Saturday January 23rd at 11:00 Am. a 60 movement Yang-style form will be taught. No special equipment or clothing is required. For more information call Dennis at 367-9760.

Leverett Trails Committee

All those lovely fall days? Boy did we get trail work done:

· second bridge to the Bill Rivers Conservation Area

· blueberry area cleanup at the Gordon King Life Estate

· trails on the Dan Glazier Forest

· 3 additional trails on the Cave Hill Conservation Area

· an additional trail on the Long Hill Natural Area

            trails on Rattlesnake Hill
Don't know all these places? New trails maps are at the Leverett Library and at www.rattlesnakeguttertrust.org.  If you want to help in the spring, leave a message on the ConCom phone (548-1022 x 3) or on the RGT website.

The Leverett Trails Committee, which is co-sponsored by the Leverett ConCom and the Rattlesnake Gutter Trust, thanks the many volunteers who build and maintain the trails. 

A HOLIDAY READ-ALOUD

Please consider coming to our annual Christmas Read-Aloud at the library 6:30-8 on Thursday December 17. We specialize in the standard favorites e.g. A Child's Christmas in Wales (Dylan Thomas) and A Christmas Story (Truman Capote) along with a James Thurber parody of The Night Before Christmas. New people come with other suggestions and we invite you to be among them. People also sometimes bring good things to eat. Reading aloud is a wonderful old community tradition but making the effort to do one more thing during the holiday season is not always easy. People who come are always glad to have made the effort and so are we--the "regulars." 

Portia  Weiskel for the Leverett Literature Group--548-9737.

Leverett Historical Society Spring Program
· Friday, February 25. 7:30 p.m. Venue to be determined. 

Dr. Michael Hoberman, Professor of English, Fitchburg State. Author: Yankee Moderns, New Israel/New England: Jews and Puritans in Early America, et al. The Chosen People in God’s Country; Jews, Puritains, and three centuries of the New England mindset.    
· Friday, March 25, 7:30, Town Hall   

Dr. Dan Bennett, Acedemico di nulla Acedemia Bush Rangers, Bible Idoliters and Association (Church) Ideologues: their respective agencies in the construction of New England, including our Town, incorporated in the “throes” of revolution against Colonization, for Popular Sovereignty, 1774.

Rattlesnake Gutter Trust Programs

A Day of Storm Chasing
Sunday, January 31, 2 PM, Leverett Library

A day in the life of Storm Chaser and Leverett resident, Bethany Seeger. Information on the equipment used to study storms and the large meteorological experiment PECAN (Plains Elevated Convection at Night). Co-sponsored with the Leverett Library.

Exploring New Zealand, Kiwi Style
Sunday, February 7, 2 PM, Leverett Library

Stories and photographs of the geology, flora, and fauna from Laurie Brown and Chris Condit's 3 trips to New Zealand. Co-sponsored with the Leverett Library.

Life in the Slow Lane: Travel and Travelers on the 18th Century Lancaster Pike

Sunday, April 24, 2 PM, Leverett Library

Julie Collier will introduce us to this historic (and still used) road. Co-sponsored with the Leverett Historical Society.

Get Ready for Bird Migration in Leverett!
Sunday, May 1, 2 PM, Leverett Library

Leverett birder and resident, Dan Williams, will prepare you for the spring songbird migration as it passes through Leverett. You'll learn what to expect, where to look and listen, and how to prepare for this annual parade of flying color and melody. Bring your questions and binoculars as at least some time will be spent outside getting a taste of the festivities. Don't be surprised if some special guests show up as well.

Turn off your computer, dvd player, ect when not using them?
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Friends of Leverett Library

P.O. Box 250        Leverett, MA 01054-0250

Friendsofleverettlibrary@gmail.com
MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION/MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL FOR THE CALENDAR YEAR 2016 

Circle membership type:       Individual $10          Family $20         Patron $50         Lifetime $200


If your membership is other than “individual” please tell us how many people should be listed

                in our statistics for your membership (e.g. family of 4):__________________

NAME_______________________________________________TELEPHONE________________

ADDRESS______________________________________________________________________
EMAIL ADDRESS_________________________________________________________________

We ask for your email address so that we can send an acknowledgement of your membership and very occasionally send you information about events and our annual meeting. 
We are not allowed to access your email address from library patron records and we will not share your email address with anyone.            ALL DUES AND DONATIONS ARE TAX DEDUCTIBLE.
The Newsletter is affectionately published by the Town of Leverett 6 times per year and mailed to each address in Leverett (about 850) and subscribed to worldwide.  It is the official publication of the Town and accepts articles from Town boards and committees. No politicizing or editorializing is allowed.  When space is available, items from nonprofit organizations may be included. No advertising for the sale of goods or services for personal gain is allowed.

Cover art by Margaret Nutting.

Compiled and humorously written by Lisa Stratford and expertly edited by Portia Weiskel.
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